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Montenegro warmly welcomes [head of delegation] and the delegation from Costa Rica.  We would like to thank you for the presentation of your report and for your work to actively engage with the UPR process. 
We welcome the progress Costa Rica has made in regard to violence against women and the implementation of a High Level Commission to monitor compliance with the Violence against Women Act.  We welcome Costa Rica’s commitment to continuing to work on this area and to remain actively engaged in promoting the protection of women. 
Montenegro commends Costa Rica for taking important steps in combatting human trafficking, namely the development of the Trafficking in Persons Act and the establishment of a National Coalition against the Smuggling of Migrants and Human Trafficking No. 9095 of February 2013.  We highlight that Costa Rica has made a number of improvements in the area of prevention and dissemination of information as well.  Would you be able to elaborate on what steps the government is taking to ensure that the law is applied and actively used to hold perpetrators to account?  
 Montenegro recommends: 
 
1.  That Costa Rica takes the necessary measures to ensure that the law concerning trafficking is effectively implemented. 
 2.  We further recommend that Costa Rica address problems in applying the Violence against Women Act within the courts towards effectively criminalizing violence against women. 
 
Montenegro wishes the Delegation of Costa Rica productive and successful engagement with the UPR process.  We thank you again.
